
16th Annual Crown Hills 4th of July Parade 
Sponsored by Viejas Band of Kumeyaay Indians,  

Kiwanis Club of Alpine & Homeowners of Crown Hills 
 

Congratulations! 
 

Our Grand Marshall this year is our own HOA President Judy Watson. We 
thank her for many years of service to our Crown Hills Community. 
 

Hey kids, join the parade! Decorate your scooter, skateboard, wagon, bike, 
pets and yourself and march in our parade on July 4th. Prizes awarded for the 
best patriotic entries. 
 

Volunteers needed!!! We need at least 2 young people 
to carry our Crown Hills Banner in the parade. Do you 
like to take pictures?  Send your best digital pictures of 
this year’s parade to the Crown Hills office so they can 
be shared in the newsletter and on the website. The 
office email is office@crownhillshoa.sdcoxmail.com  
Please contact Hilde at 659.8707 or the Crown Hills 
office 659.3520. Let’s make this our best parade ever! It 
is not too late to participate in our parade or to be a 
volunteer. 
 

Invite family and friends to watch the parade and join in the festivities. Show 
some, red, white and blue spirit by putting up some chairs for guests. We will 
have extra covered seating at Larkspur and Star Thistle. 
 

Miles Moynier will be playing guitar from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. This is the 
same wonderful guitarist that played at the New Year’s Eve celebration that 
everyone enjoyed so much. He has donated his time for the celebration of the 
4th. Thank you, Miles! 
 

A BBQ will follow the parade at the clubhouse. Bring your own meat and a 
potluck dish to share. BBQ grills will be provided. The Alpine Choral singers 
will entertain us following the parade at 12:30 p.m. 
 

Let's celebrate the red, white and blue! 

Happy Father’s Day!   
Sunday, June 16, 2013 

I don’t care how poor a man is; if he has family, he’s rich.  
 ~Dan Wilcox and Thad Mumford 

 
Congratulations Grads! 

Classes, tests, and studying late...Whew! Now it's time to celebrate! 
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ATTENTION ALL OWNERS 
The New Entry Access is coming soon!!!   

Please watch the bulletin boards for more information. 
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From the Office Administrator 
Pool Season – Remember 
Babies who are not potty trained cannot be in 

the pool or spa. “Accidents” may cause the pool 
to be shut down and drained. 

Keep gate closed and do not let people without 
a key into the pool area. 

Guests must have owner with them. 
Only six guests per home at a time at the pool.  
Clubhouse rental does not include pool or tennis 

court use. 
No drinking alcohol at the pool. 
 

Common Areas 
Please report common area gopher activity to the 
office. The company we use gives owners a 
discount if you need home service.  
 

When you cut or weed anything in the common 
areas please let the office know. Keep yourself and 
our landscapers safe by letting us know if something 
needs to be picked up before it becomes a hazard. 
Rats, snakes, squirrels and other wild life like to 
hide in the debris.  
 

Alert from an owner - A very large coyote was 
spotted in the daytime within six feet of my back 
door. They are out and looking for a fast meal. Be 
careful of your animals. 
 

CC&R Reminder 
FYI in Article 7, Section 7.2 of our CC&R’s there is a 
statement which reads as follows: “Every owner 
shall maintain smoke detectors and Red Pull Station 
alarms in good working order.” 
 

House Paint Colors 
The house paint colors that are approved colors are 
Frazee and Dunn Edwards colors. If you choose to 
use another paint supplier and the color does not 
match, you may be asked to repaint your home.  
 

The Alpine Woman’s Club is holding the last 
monthly luncheon for the 2012-2013 season 
Tuesday, June 18th at 12:00 noon. We will be 
awarding scholarships to Alpine high school seniors 
who are college-bound at this meeting. The 
luncheon is open to all East County women as well 
as past and future members. The Club’s 100th 
anniversary is in 2014 and our goal is to have 100 
members! Please come and enjoy good food, learn 
about the Club, and make new acquaintances. We 
are located at 2156 Alpine Blvd., Alpine, CA 91901. 
For more information, please contact Judy Grant at 
(619) 445-1987 or email alpinejude@yahoo.com 

Solar Panel Update 
Update on the performance of my solar system.  In 
the March issue of the Crown Hills News, I 
discussed why I had installed seven 255 W Solar 
panels. The first two full months of operation have 
been March and April. In March I paid $19.27 for 
130 kWh and in April I paid $18.98 for 137 kWh. For 
the same months in 2012, I paid $91.43 for 535 
kWh in March and $82.28 for 513 kWh in April. The 
system is working and I am saving a lot of money. 
Questions call Jim at 619.445.7188 
 

New to Crown Hills 
Magician Invite magician Patrick Coffin to your next 
party. Patrick has been performing close up magic 
professionally for over 10 years and is a member of 
the International Brotherhood of Magicians. Whether 
it’s a birthday (16 years old and up), a staff party or 
restaurant/bar setting, spice up the event with the 
elegant, disturbing good magic and mentalism of 
Patrick Coffin, served up on a comedy bun – and he 
lives in Crown Hills! See endorsements and video 
samples at www.coffinmagic.com, and then call 
818.943.4964. 
 
Jewelry Mariella Rocha Jewelry is unique 
handmade sterling silver jewelry combined with 
murano, gourd, horn, grass and textiles. Authentic 
traditional art from South America by a local 
designer and Mom, now here in Crown Hills. 
Mention this ad and receive a 20% off discount on 
any sterling silver piece. I do fundraising events, 
home shows and have a booth at the new Farmers 
Market. 619.793.4780 www.mariellarocha.com 
 
Betsy Ross made the country's first flag in June, 
1776, in Washington DC. 
 
The United States celebrates Flag Day on June 14. 
It commemorates the adoption of the flag of the 
United States, which happened that day by 
resolution of the Second Continental Congress in 
1777. In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson issued a 
proclamation that officially established June 14 as 
Flag Day; in August 1949, National Flag Day was 
established by an Act of Congress. 
 
Francis Scott Key Inspired by the British 
bombardment of Fort McHenry, Francis Scott Key 
penned the lyrics to our national anthem as he 
witnessed the event as British rockets whizzed in 
the air while our American Flag flew in the breeze If 
you like to study flags, then you are a Vexillologist!  



 

Regular Clubhouse Activities 
  

Mondays  – Alpine Choral Rehearsal 7 – 9 p.m. 
Wednesdays – Card Games & Snacks 9 a.m.  
   Contact Shirley 619.659.0562  
4th Tuesday – Open Board Meeting – 7:00 p.m. 
1st Wednesday – CHIRP Meeting – 7 p.m. 
3rd Wed     – Greater Alpine Fire Safe Council – 6 p.m.
  Contact Wende 619.733.5579 
3rd Friday – Game Night – 6:30 p.m. 
  Contact Kathie 619.445.1174 
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Homeowner’s Report 
Owner requested upgrades in exercise room with carpet and fans.  
Owner reported person who had been stealing gas and cars was caught and will be in jail for some time.  
Owner requested clock for pool.  
There were questions about tree cuttings, RV lot, and bushes. 

 

Manager’s Report 
Concrete step was repaired. Problems with steps or anything else should be reported to the office. The Finance 
Committee will be meeting in mid-July for mid-year budget review. The Board had its annual meeting with legal counsel. 
Board questions were answered and there are no major issues affecting the Association at this time. 

  

Treasurer’s Report 
Soto reported as of April 31, 2013, total assets of $656,333, and monthly income of $58,366, monthly expenses of 
$41,260, and a reserve allocation of $12,262 resulting in net operating income or $4,845. Year to date income was 
$173,231 and year to date expenses were $130,785 and year to date reserve allocations of $36,785 resulting in net 
operating income of $5,707. Soto stated the association is on track with the proposed budget. 

 

Committee Reports 
Landscaping – President Watson reported the Landscape Committee will be meeting with Jack (Pacific Green 

Landscape Supervisor) and Wes Porter on the 3rd of June to discuss some concerns.  
Architectural – Frank reported solar installations, artificial grass installations, and painting are taking place. 
Fire Safe and Disaster – Carl stated it is not be necessary to go past the 100 foot mark because of low weed growth. 

 

Old Business 
Tree Trimming – Watson reported contracted work is complete.  
Clubhouse Area Security – Porter reported installation of the new security system has begun.  
RV/Storage Security – The Board is receptive to the proposed changes to the RV lot and Watson will meet with John 

Slatinsky to discuss specifics of the proposal. 
Well Drilling – Porter is soliciting proposals for various parts of the project. Jim Hook reported water usage is up 25% 

from last year.  
Pool Heater – The new pool heater has been installed. 
RV Bin – The Board approved a contract with Allied Waste for RV/Storage Lot waste bin for Pacific Green. 

 

New Business 
Pool Service Proposals – Board needed more information in order to make decision. 
July 4th Parade Budget – Board approved proposed budget. Plea for Parade Chair for next year was made. 
Boulder Green Belt Proposal – Board approved the proposal to address the dried out areas and mulch around rocks. 
Utility Box Painting – Companies who own the boxes will not allow us to paint them. Vegetation should still be trimmed 

away so boxes don’t rot and fall over. It is the owner’s responsibility to report damaged boxes to specific utility 
companies. The company will repair or replace the box if reported. 

Limiting Liability – Unauthorized steps built in the common areas by owners has been an ongoing issue. Our attorney 
is preparing documents for owners to sign to keep the steps. Otherwise the steps must be removed by the owner. 

 

Next Board Meeting Tuesday, June 25, 2013 at 7 p.m. in the Crown Hills Community Clubhouse 

Crown Hills Homeowners Association Star  
Hilde Hinchcliff, chair of the Fourth of July  Parade 
for five years, is our Star this month. Thank you for 
all your hard work organizing an event which our 
children and entire community enjoy each year. 
Hilde is part of CHIRP and has been instrumental in 
the donation of plants used to beautify our 
community. We appreciate all the time and talent 
you have given our community. You really are our 
Super Star! 

Board Minutes Summary -  May 28, 2013 




